Custer County Library Board
Minutes
November 18, 2015






    
Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, November 18th at 1:00 p.m. in the Library Conference Room.  Members in attendance were Mickey Schlecht, Marlene Tucker, Amy Kirk, and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS    Bill from Custer Signs made a presentation to the board at the beginning of the meeting.  He provided handouts showing several styles of signs and explained the pros and cons of each.  After his departure, the board returned to the items of the agenda.
MINUTES

· October 21st Board Minutes – Bill moved to accept the October 21st Board Minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:  Mickey moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report as presented; Marlene seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of October 30, 2015 was 17,855.59 of which $1,406.16 is restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  Balance-$36,534.92, 
80.1% expended   

LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for November discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for October.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.  Doris Ann pointed out that a column had been added to the annual totals spreadsheet that showed total checkouts of both physical libraries and the virtual library (Overdrive). 
· Poetry Club
· Foundation Update
· Black Hills Library Consortium 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· New Library Board Member
Seward Rittberger has agreed to serve as a Trustee beginning in 2016.  Diane will invite her to join us as a guest at the Christmas Party on December 16th at noon.

· Future Facility Needs

· Hermosa Update – as reported in the November 11th edition of the Custer County Chronicle, the Custer County Commission rejected the Town of Hermosa’s counterproposal regarding the purchase of the old County Highway Shop.  The Commission had proposed selling the lot/building to the Town for $40,000 with a 10-year extension of the library’s current lease.  The Town’s counterproposal agreed to the asking price, but only a 5-year extension on the lease.  The Commission rejected the counterproposal and suggested the price would rise without the extension of the library lease.  The next move is up to the Town of Hermosa.
· Signage – Bill from Custer Signs is going to take a picture of the corner of Crook and 5th, where the proposed sign would be placed, and send some mock-ups to Doris Ann of the design styles favored by the Board.  The Board favored the stucco and faux brick styles.   
· Foundation – CCLF’s President, Mark Hogg, is on the agenda for the November 24th County Commission meeting at the invitation of Phil Lampert.  Mark sent the letter he presented to the Board at its July 8th meeting to Phil.  The letter addressed the importance of libraries to communities and the Foundation’s plans to expand the library into the entirety of the Annex.  
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Uniform Discussions
Bill suggested the library should consider providing some type of shirt/blouse to staff to wear on a daily basis.  The shirts would all be the same color and would have the library’s new logo in a prominent position.  The shirts would enhance the professional image of the library and reinforce the logo in the minds of visitors.  The trustees discussed various topics such as the staff’s view of the proposal and what other libraries in South Dakota do.  No motions were made, but the general consensus seemed to be that staff could either wear a name badge with the library’s logo or a shirt/blouse/sweater with the library’s logo on it.  These items will be provided by the library.
· Gardening Presentations
The trustees discussed providing a beginning gardener’s class at the library in March.  The class would be offered following coordination between the library and the local Mile High Gardening Club and Master Gardeners..
· Policy Review – Conclusion (pp. 17-18)
The board reviewed the “Conclusion” of the policy and recommended no changes.  Bill moved to adopt the Conclusion as is.  Mickey seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  Doris Ann proposed that, for simplicity’s sake, we place the entire revised Policy on the agenda at the December meeting and adopt it “in toto.”  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· November 19th from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. – BH Library and Trustee Trng. In Rapid City
· November 22nd – Mockingjay Movie/Book Discussion Teen Event
· November 26th -28th – Library Closed for Thanksgiving
· December 8-10th Koha Training with BHLC – Library Closed on the 8th
· December 16th – Library Christmas Party at noon following the Board Meeting
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   December 16th at 10:00 a.m.
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
